
Network Notification 

Notice Date:  August 27, 2018  
To: Ohio Health Partners 
From:  CareSource® 

Subject: Requirement of Medicaid Number

Effective Date: January 1, 2019 

The Ohio Department of Medicaid (ODM) now requires that all health care providers 
participating in Ohio Medicaid and MyCare Ohio have an active Medicaid number. Further, 
per ODM requirements effective January 1, 2019, Managed Care Plans (MCOs) such as 
CareSource, will not be able to pay Medicaid or MyCare provider claims if the provider does 
not have an active Medicaid ID number. 

To meet this ODM requirement, CareSource is no longer onboarding new providers who do 
not have an active Medicaid number. Applications without a number will be returned, and the 
provider will be requested to resubmit their application with an active Medicaid number. 

Starting January 1, 2019, having an active Medicaid number will be a requirement for all 
providers, new, and previously participating with CareSource, for claims payment.  

Please contact CareSource Provider Services at 1-800-488-0134 with any questions. 

OH-SP-0150 


